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Minutes of Hawkesbury Parish Council Meeting 
Held on Monday 7th November 2016 at 7.30pm 

In the upstairs Meeting Room at the Village Hall, High Street, Hawkesbury Upton  
 

Present: 
Cllr Hope (Chair), Cllr Wareham, Cllr Cox, Cllr Higgs, Cllr Ruthven, Cllr Musty and H Jones (Parish 
Clerk) 
 
Apologies 
Cllr Winbow and Cllr Bleaken 
 
Public Participation 
Adrian Creeper-Website item 13 

  Action 
1 To Take apologies for absence 

Cllr Winbow and Cllr Bleaken 
 

 

2 To record declaration of interest from members in any item to be discussed. 
None 
 

 

3  
 

To adjourn to allow public participation 
None 
 

 

4 Approval of Minutes 

 3rd & 17th October 2016 
Resolved by Cllr Hope signing the minutes as a true and accurate record; Clerk to 
email approved minutes to Mr Sauro to upload to the village website 
 

 
 
Parish 
Clerk 

 Mr Creeper joined the meeting-Cllr Hope put to the Parish Council to move item 13 
forward to enable Mr Creeper to run through the website.  All in favour 
 

 

13 To update the Parish Council on setting up a website  

Hawkesbury Parish 
Council  
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 New Email address- A few Councillors need to set up their new email 
addresses in preparation for the website going live. 

 Outstanding items-Mr Creeper went through the pages and the following 
was agreed to take place; 

 Front page “About Us” to be drawn up-Clerk 

 More photos required for the gallery 

 Details of all churches/organisations within the Parish 

 Training Date to be set-it was agreed that Cllr Wareham, Cllr Ruthven and 
the Clerk will complete the training; this will be held in Bournemouth. 

 Agreed to go live once very shortly-front page to be altered, Councillor 
Vacancy advert to be via a link from the home page. 

 
Cllr Hope thanked Mr Creeper for all his help-Mr Creeper left the meeting 

 

 
 
 
Parish 
Clerk 
 

5 Update of previous Action points 
5.1 Little Badminton Notice Board 
Name plate to be replaced on the notice board - outstanding, this item will remain in 
the minutes until this has been resolved.  Clerk emailed Mr Choyce and he has 
promised to resolve this matter very shortly.  In addition the Clerk has spoken to Mr 
Hornig who will provide the PC with a quote to maintain the Little Badminton 
noticeboard.  This was noted 
 
5.2 Tied properties list- It was agreed by the Parish Council to ensure this is an agenda 
item for the new year-this was noted 
 
5.3 Footpaths-Email Cllr Higgs report to Nicola Chidgley-This was discussed in full 
regarding the standard of some of the footpaths in our Parish.  Cllr Hope will contact 
Nicola Chidgley and report back at the next meeting-This was noted  
 
5.4 Laptop to be cleaned and check to see if it can be PAT tested at the same time-
outstanding  
 
5.5 Allotment repairs-wooden posts to be replaced-The Clerk has made contact with 
Mr Hornig and is now waiting for a quote for the repairs. This was noted 
 
5.6 Overgrown hedges Pool Farm-Somerset Monument-Clerk has emailed Badminton 
Estate.  This was noted 
 
5.7 Pot holes outside the primary school-The condition of High Street road from the 
shop to the school is in a poor condition-Clerk to email Streetcare 
 
5.8 Horse bolting incident-no update-Cllr S Bleaken not at the meeting-This was noted 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr Hope 
 
Parish 
Clerk 
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Councillor’s items-information only 
6.1 Highfields Farm-Sandpits Lane-Verges – Cllr Higgs 
SGC has cut back 1 metre which is not suitable-responsibility is down to the land 
owners to maintain these verges-This was noted 
 
6.2 Christmas lights-Cllr Higgs 
New lights purchased 16metres, frame has been painted and an extension added to 
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take the additional length on lighting-This was noted 
 
6.3 Cemetery-Cllr Higgs 

 Green Bins, two lids damaged-Clerk has notified streetcare to repair/replace 

 Each bin was partly full-with all types of rubbish-notice to be placed on the 
bins green waste only-encourage take rubbish home-still waiting for a 
replacement black bin 

 Lych gate/compost heap-the Parish agreed for some of the compost could be 
put in the green bins on a regular basis to reduce the height of the compost 

 Slippery surface – gravel should be put down 
This was noted 
 
6.4 Report alleged incident on Highfields-Cllr Higgs 
Older residents unhappy with disturbed sleep following an incident on Highfields with 
allegedly armed police-this was noted 
 
6.5 Bungalow Empty-Cllr Higgs 
Resident moved out and new people have already moved in from Wales within a few 
days; Cllr Hope explained the bungalows are not limited to local people and will put a 
reminder in the Parish News and also on the new website-this was noted 
 
6.6 Library meeting took place and two village representatives attended , Cllr Hope 
has not received any feedback as yet from the Parish representatives-this was noted 

 
6.7 Parish Council printer-Cllr Musty 
Look into a colour printer/scanner with HP ink automatic instant ink cartridges 
depending on the number of copies printed-this was noted – clerk to investigate and 
report back to the Parish Council 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

7 District Councillors report information only – Cllr Hope 
The Council will be making a decision on moving forward with West of England 
Combined Mayoral Authority.   The CMA will comprise of the leaders of Bath & NE 
Somerset, Bristol City Council and South Gloucestershire Council, together with a 
Mayor who will be elected in spring 2017. 
 
Major Strategic Plans are out for consultation – the Local Strategic Plan & the Joint 
Transport Plan – propose large areas of growth in the Yate /Sodbury & Thornbury 
area;  garden village for 2200 houses at Buckover;  1000 Charfield and further 
development at Coalpit Heath.  There are drop –in being held in these growth areas –
the details have been previously sent to Clerks. 
 
The plan also includes the JTP plan for a feasibility study on the M4/18a new link –the 
study to be completed by September 2018 
 
Budget consultation has started with – large overspends on children & Young 
People’s budget/ and Adult Social Care. 
 
The new STP has not been published – this is the Sustainable Transformation Plan for 
our Health services – you will have probably read about this in the press – 
undoubtedly cuts to services will be involved, but as yet these have not been shared! 
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Discover Events – ongoing throughout the area. 
 
Any group or body looking for grant support please access the new Member Awarded 
Funding link on www.southglos.gov.uk   Please speak to Cllr Hope first – details 
should be on the website.  Cllr Hope will not be making any grants before January. 
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8.1 Planning Decisions received from South Gloucestershire Council 

PK16/4453/F Beechwood 
Tetbury Road 
Hawkesbury 
Upton  
 

Erection of a single 
storey side 
extension to 
provide additional 
living 
accommodation. 
Conversion of 
existing garage to 
provide additional 
living 
accommodation.  
Erection of a 
detached garage 
 

Approve with 
conditions 

8.2 The Parish Council has been asked to comment with reference to pre planning 
application consultation – put forward by DLP planning 
The Parish Council all agreed not to discuss the pre-application; the Parish Council 
Objected the original plans for the following reasons; 
PK16/3416/O Land at Britton Bottom, Hawkesbury Upton 
The Parish Council OBJECTS to this application for the following reasons 
Á The site is outside the village settlement boundary line 
Á The development location is contrary to policy 
Á The site is in an Area Of Outstanding Natural Beauty (AONB) 
Á The development is in open countryside 
Á The site is on a very dangerous bend dip in the road levels and is unsuitable 

for further vehicular access purposes 
Á The pavements in this part of the village are already inadequate in terms of 

continuity and width and further development would compromise 
pedestrian safety 

Á The application pre-empts the PSP 
Á The site has not been put forward in the Call for Sites 

For these reasons the Parish Council requests the application is REFUSED 
 

 

10 Consultation on BT Phonebox Removal – the Little Badminton and Inglestone 
Common Phone Boxes will be removed – Decision to be made by Councillors if they 
wish to retain them. 
Councillors discussed in full and resolved by the following was agreed; 

 Keep both phone boxes-contact BT  

 Check the PC insurance to see if these phone boxes will be covered 

 Ask BT to replace the Little Badminton phone box door 
 

 
 
 
 
Parish 
Clerk 

11 
 

Finance 
11.1 Bank Reconciliation as of 31st October 2016 to be checked and approved by 

 
 

http://www.southglos.gov.uk/
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Councillors.   
Resolved-Cllr Higgs checked the bank reconciliation and signed accordingly. No 
comments made. 
11.2 Resolved-Payments approved for payment 

A Clerks Wages – October Standing order/cheque 
 

£ 
 

B Clerks Expenses-September 
 

£  38.70 
 

C CRK Garden Manicures 13/9 & 4/10 
 

£163.54 

D Poppy Wreath 
 

£  30.00 

E Greenspace Grass Cutting – Recreational Field 2016 
 

£2376.00 

F Replacement Christmas lights-not advertised on the 
agenda payment approved see 5/12/16 agenda 
 

£   31.50 

Resolved by Cllr Musty proposing the payments, seconded by Cllr Higgs, all in 
favour.  Cheques signed in accordance with the bank mandate. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

12 Second Phase of Libraries Consultation-The consultation is open from Monday 10th 
October until Monday 2nd January 2017. 
Councillors discussed this in full and if a community library was set up in Hawkesbury 
the following was raised; 

 Required to take forward would be broadband availability, a laptop, shelving 
for the books and volunteers 

 It would be a big commitment-discuss the option with the shop 

 Building 
It was agreed to test the Parish, see if a voluntary library is what is required, and 
advertise the consultation and place details on the website and in the Parish News-
Agenda item in December to respond to the consultation. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Parish 
Clerk 

13 To update the Parish Council on setting up a website – Parish Clerk 

 New Email Addresses outstanding-Councillors not completed the setting up 
of the email addresses were request to complete the process immediately 

 Outstanding items-Training will be carried out in Bournemouth, the Clerk, Cllr 
Wareham and Cllr Ruthven will be attending 

 Training date to be set-this will be sorted before the next meeting 
 

 
 

14 Parish Councillor vacancy update-information only 
Letter to be sent to Bryan Robinson to thank him for his time as chair and Parish 
Councillor.  Councillors sorry to see him go.   
The Clerk has placed the vacancy notice on both the website and notice boards; this 
will be displayed until the 22nd November 2016.  Clerk will update the Parish Council 
at the next meeting.  This was noted 
  

 
 

15 Christmas Light Switch on December 

 Christmas lights required-Lights purchased from Murray Hire £31.50-
payment approved by Council 

 Carol Singers-Cllr Hope will take this forward and email Councillors with the 
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Minutes Approved as a true record ……………………………………………….. 
At the 5th December 2016 Meeting 
 

outcome. 

 Ran through checklist-Agenda item for December 
 

Parish 
Clerk 

16 Tree Planting update-Cllr Hope 
No further action with Bert Goodfields Tree this is in the hands of SGC-This was noted 
 

 

17 Emergency Plan update-Cllr Hope 
The Parish Council discussed this in full and it was resolved by agreeing for the Clerk 
to invite SGC representative to attend the Parish Councils Annual Assembly 
 

 
Parish 
Clerk 

18 
 
 
 
 

Cemetery update-Cllr Hope 

 Approve TPO planning application – resolved all in favour 

 Lych Gate-review the specification of works, send out and obtain further 
quotes for spring 2017-to be actioned-Cllr Musty to review and adapt the 
specification in preparation for the next meeting 

 Extension to cemetery land-to agree a process to extend the cemetery-
consider obtaining additional land-ownership of land is required if the PC 
wish to extend-Cllr Hope to take this forward-in addition consider to use the 
small new area of plots (approx 40) and or graves over 100 years (which can 
be reused).  Sensitive situation these options to be considered only if the 
Parish Council cannot obtain additional land.  Funding of any purchase of land 
via grants, local government-all in favour. 

 Cemetery Terms and Conditions – to agree process for sale of plots to those 
not currently living in the Parish – PC agreed to be disciplined limiting 
requests from outside the Parish. 

 Update – Green and Black bins – outcome.  Black bin has been ordered, 
request to repair two of the green bins.  Cemetery Rota to ensure the bins is 
put ready for emptying.  If the green bins could be filled with the greenery 
from the compost bins this will help reduce the height of the compost bins.  
This was noted 

 

 

19  Review Standing orders  

 Governance – planning matters-Planning applications for TPO, amend 
standing orders to explain, Parish Council meetings will not be called for 
TPO’s-although the planning applications are placed on the website and 
notice boards-this was noted 

 Set up a small working group to work with the clerk to review the Parish 
Councils Standing orders 

 

 

20 Date of the next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 5th December 2016 
in the upstairs Meeting Room of the Village Hall, High Street, Hawkesbury Upton at 
7.30pm 
 

 


